Our Ref: AWA/kmd/parentltr

19 September 2025

bury Wells Aspire | Enjoy | Achieve

Oldbury Wells, Bridgnorth, Shropshire WV16 5JD T: 01746 765454 E: school@oldburywells.com

> W: www.oldburywells.com Headteacher: Mr A Walker



Dear Parents and Carers,

I hope this message finds you well.

I would like to begin by expressing my sincere thanks for the overwhelmingly positive feedback we have received regarding our recent drive to uphold high standards, particularly around school uniform. It has been incredibly encouraging to hear your support through various channels and especially rewarding to speak with so many of you at the school gate and during recent events. Your partnership in reinforcing our expectations makes a real difference, and it is fantastic to see Key Stage 3 learners wearing their uniform with pride.

As a reminder, the deadline for Key Stage 4 learners to be in full compliance with our uniform code is Monday, 22 September 2025. The uniform code is available on our school website, and was shared in the letter sent to all parents and carers ahead of the new term. Thank you for your continued support in ensuring learners arrive ready to learn and dressed in a way that reflects the unity and pride we all share in our school.

A highlight of the year so far has been attending our Sports Ambassador Primary School Cross Country event. I was genuinely in awe of how well our Sports Leaders organised the session, supporting younger pupils and ensuring the smooth running of every race. Their teamwork, camaraderie and dedication were a true testament to the excellence we strive for at Oldbury Wells.



It has also been fantastic to see so many Year 11 learners engaging positively with our revision programme. I had the pleasure of dropping into the Science and Maths sessions over the past two weeks to congratulate students and was met with focused, hardworking pupils clearly committed to improving their outcomes. It was a joy to witness.

Finally, a big congratulations to our Year 7 learners, who have settled into life at Oldbury Wells exceptionally well. It has been wonderful to hear from parents and carers about how much their children are enjoying our school - it is a great start to their journey with us.

Thank you once again for your continued support. I wish you a happy and restful weekend, and I look forward to another fabulous week ahead at Oldbury Wells School.

Yours faithfully





